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Figure 2. Range of the American Badger in Ontario 

Source: Royal Ontario Museum 2006  
(modified from Newhouse and Kinley 1999) 

 

 
Knowledge of historical patterns in the distribution and abundance of the American Badger 
in Ontario is limited and based on a relatively small number of confirmed reports across a 
large geographic range. The first known account was from near Grand Bend in north 
Lambton County in 1895 (NatureServe 2009). From 1980 to the present, there have been 
nearly 60 reports from both Norfolk and Middlesex counties, with occasional (fewer than 
six) reports of sightings in the following counties: Kent, Lambton, Oxford, Haldimand, Grey, 
Bruce, and Rainy River (see figure 3). Table 1 provides a summary of confirmed sightings 
up to 2008. 
 
Lintack and Voigt (1983) suggested that extralimital records of male badgers found in 
Waterloo and Grey counties may be of badgers that have dispersed from more southern 
areas of Ontario. Messick and Hornocker (1981) reported that young badgers in Idaho can 
disperse for distances of up to 110 kilometres in their first summer, so it is possible that 
some outlier records found in Ontario could be a result of dispersing juveniles. Newhouse 
and Kinley (1999) suggested that the southern Ontario population is disjunct from other 
Canadian and U.S. populations and “almost certainly exists as an ‘island’ population.” 
More study is needed to determine whether the only Canadian range of this species is in 
Ontario and, if several populations do exist, to determine the genetic relationship among 
them to ascertain the presence of a functional metapopulation. 
 
Changes to the range of the species in Ontario are not well understood. The recovery team 
has compiled a list of 144 confirmed reports in Ontario between 1895 and 2008. 
Information available in Ontario’s Natural Heritage Information Centre (NHIC) database 
indicates that the American Badger was historically present in some counties in Ontario 
where the species has not since been confirmed. These include Bruce, Huron, Kent and 
Elgin counties (NatureServe 2009). More recent outreach and monitoring, however, have 
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